Youth Council

May 14, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present:  Lisa Eimer, Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Al Hauge, Kathi Rusch, Monde Schwartz, Andy Toft, Karen Wolters, and John Woodwick
I. Welcome and Introductions

Karen Wolters called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Karen Wolters called for the approval of the March meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by John Woodwick and seconded by Monde Schwartz.  The motion carried.
III. Apprenticeships
The “Apprenticeship: Building Your Career” video http://youtu.be/DU6jEK7coc0 was shown to highlight apprenticeship opportunities in several skilled trades.  Andy Toft from IBEW 343 presented information on apprenticeships in the electrical trade.  The apprenticeship is about a 5 year program.  Apprentices must have their high school diploma or GED and be physically able to perform the work. There are currently over 7,600 active apprenticeships and 244 retirees so there is a huge demand for workers.  There was discussion about how to advise people that are not sure what trade they might be interested in and Andy explained that there is a pre-apprenticeship program or helper program where individuals can learn more about the career before signing up for an apprenticeship.
Al Hauge from the Minnesota Department of Education (MDE) presented on an apprenticeship model in Albert Lea.  This model is a community based partnership which includes a local manufacturer, workforce development, education and youth/parents.  A local manufacturer approached the school district with a need for workers.  MDE provided technical assistance to help the partnership develop the apprenticeship model.  The apprenticeships is competency based in the areas of academic, safety, employability and the occupational skill.  Student work toward and earn a state-issued certificate and opportunities for college credit or hours toward a registered apprenticeship after graduation.  There is interest in expanding the apprenticeship in other areas of the state and in other key industries.  
Monde Schwartz reported that District #77 has been working with EI Microcircuits, MTU Onsite Energy and Kato Cable to start an apprenticeship program this fall for high school juniors and seniors. 
There was discussion about whether youth had the maturity level to be successful.  There is concern about getting youth interested to participate but there was also discussion about the benefits of an apprenticeship for the right students.  Al Hauge shared the “Success in the New Economy” video http://youtu.be/AcNSpKX8kVs.      
IV. Youth Grants
Due to the lack of time, this report will be provided at the next meeting.

V. Updates

Due to the lack of time, this report will be provided at the next meeting.
Next Meeting: October 8, 2014
The meeting adjourned.   

